                                                              ITEM NO:

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF PERSONNEL AND PERFORMANCE TO THE ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE ON 17TH JUNE 2002.

COMMITTEE REVIEW 2001/02

RECOMMENDATIONS:

1. That Members views on the contents of this report are sought.

2. That this report is tabled at a future meeting of the Council for information.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

Members requested at the last meeting that a report be produced which reviewed the work undertaken by this Scrutiny Committee during the last year. It is anticipated that such a report will be prepared for the four other Scrutiny Committees, which then could be presented at a future meeting of the City Council. It is envisaged that such a document will become an annual report on progress of the issues covered within the overview and scrutiny function. 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

Reports to Environmental Scrutiny Committee April 2001 to March 2002.

CONTACT OFFICER: Russell Bernstein (0161-793-3530)

WARD (S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE (S): All

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Pledges

1. INTRODUCTION

1.1. Members will be aware that the work of this Scrutiny Committee during the course of this last year has covered the following areas; 

· Performance Management

· Best Value Reviews

· Issue based following consultation with individual directorates and agreed with the Committee to be undertaken as part of the work programme.  

1.2. Attached, as appendix A is a list of the areas of work, which this Scrutiny Committee has undertaken during the last year.

2. BACKGROUND

2.1. Members will be aware that as a response to the comments of the District Auditor a revised performance management framework was developed which involves Scrutiny Committees playing a key role in monitoring performance and advising Cabinet and Council of areas, which require attention/improvement.

2.2. The terms of reference for the Environmental Scrutiny Committee as with all other Scrutiny Committees currently include responsibility for Best Value Reviews falling within the purview the scrutiny committee concerned. This situation is to be reviewed following work undertaken within Peer Review Group number 1 and the decision of Members for Cabinet to take a leading role in the Best Value process.

2.3. Work programmes have also been developed as outlined in conjunction with the individual directorates. This programme has been developed using directorate service plans as the basis for such work.

3. GENERAL OVERVIEW

3.1. In reviewing the work undertaken over the past year, it should be noted that this Scrutiny Committee was the first and to date only Committee, to have a decision subject to the ‘Call In’ procedure and has also referred a specific report on recycling, to the City Council.

3.2. The Committee has also engaged with some external partners in undertaking its responsibilities. Railtrack attended a meeting earlier this year in which the plans for improvements within the rail stations in the city were discussed.

3.3. The Committee have also hosted a visit from Scrutiny Members from Lancashire County Council, which all found particularly useful.

4. CONCLUSIONS

4.1. As discussed at the last meeting of this Committee, Members were asked for their observations as to issues that could be included in the work programme. It is envisaged that as the resources to support scrutiny are now available greater emphasis on independent work on the committee’s behalf can be undertaken.

4.2. It is also envisaged that each Scrutiny Committee will develop its own annual strategy, which will incorporate annual targets and objectives.      
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